Forncett Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council
held at Forncett Village Hall on Thursday 18 November 2021 at 7.30pm.


In Attendance: Cllr B Frith (Chairman) Cllr B Humphreys, Cllr A Coleman, Cllr G Barnes, Cllr D Welsby
Parish Clerk Anne Rayner 
2 members of the public
1. To consider apologies for absence – Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors Allen and Bezkorowajny. 
2. To receive any declarations of interest – None to report. 
3. To approve the minutes of the last meeting (21 October 2021) – The minutes were approved without alteration and signed as correct by the Chairman. 
4. To consider matters arising from the minutes (for information only) – The Chairman reported that Councillor Bezkorowajny tidied the area around the war memorial and cleaned up the bench, in advance of the Remembrance Sunday service. Thanks to Cllr Bezkorowajny for taking the time to do this. 
5. Open forum, to hear from members of the public, also District & County Cllr – Nothing to report. 
6. To consider planning applications:

a) 2021 / 2448 – Plum Tree House, Low Rd – Proposed cart lodge – The parish council had no objections in principle but did ask that comments recorded in the decision notice of a recent application at the same property were taken into account. These related to trees at the site, which is significant given that it is inside the conservation area.
b) 2021 / 2492 – Austhorpe House, Norwich Rd – Reserved matters application – The parish council had no objections to this application. 

c) 2021 / 2521 – Gilderswood Cottage, Gilderswood Lane – Single storey extension and porch – The parish council had no objections to this application. 

7. To hear of planning decisions: 

a) 2021 / 2187 – The Barn, Common Rd – Front porch and front dormer window  with cart shed – Approved 
8. To report planning comments agreed via e-mail in between meetings – None to report 
9. To consider plans for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee June 2022 – Nothing further to report. 
10. The future of the Forncett Flyer – update – The good news is that two residents have agreed to continue with the publication of the Forncett Flyer, from February 2022. Huge thanks go to Martin Lander who will be the main person putting together the publications, with Myles Jeeves supporting with content queries and proofreading. The Flyer is a great source of village information and it is reassuring to know it will continue. April Carlin will continue as Treasure for now and thanks go to April for carrying out this important role for so long. 
11. To consider the budget for the 2022/23 year – Information relating to the parish council’s finances was supported and considered prior to the meeting and it was agree to leave the precept for the 2022/23 year unchanged at £12,000 per annum. 
12. To hear suggestions regarding the Austhorpe House development street naming – Consideration was given to the development of what will be 7 houses on the site of the Austhorpe House nursing home. Councillors agreed that their preferred option would be for the three new homes within the former nursing home to be 1, 2 and 3 Austhorpe House and the four new homes in the grounds to be 4, 5, 6 and 7 Austhorpe Gardens, hopefully removing any confusion with the property next door. The suggestions will be put to the developer but the final decision will be with South Norfolk Council. 
13. Flood information – update – The Environment Agency have carried out the Autumn clearance works. Councillors Humphreys and Welsby felt the works have been more thorough than in previous years and included the removal of some trees. Unfortunately, one section, immediately south of the Station Rd bridge could not be cleared as the owner of the land refused access. 
14. Highways issues, including any considerations re Parish Partnership scheme – The clerk has been unable to obtain a quote relating to a potential section of trod path, however, the parish partnership team have suggested that the clerk submit the application and it can be withdrawn if it proves to be too expensive or not feasible. Action AR. Some residents have reported some concerns with some low outside lights at the top of Mill Road which, on the approach from Long Stratton Rd / Valley Farm Rd junction look very much as if there is a car on the wrong side of the road. The clerk will ask for guidance on this matter from Highways. 
There was an accident on Cheney’s Lane, towards the Low Rd junction, resulting in one car almost vertically resting on the very steep bank. Very sadly, another accident nearby to Plump Road on the way to Long Stratton, was fatal. 
The clerk reported that Highways have confirmed they have repaired the 30mph sign on Mill Road. Finally, Councillor Humphreys reported that the works being carried out in the area by County Broadband continue to be disruptive. They are not giving prior notification of works, as they advise they will do, the work appears to be very intermittent and they do not clear up adequately when they leave. 
15. To hear updated allotment information – The allotment association have reported that they do not believe there is currently any need for additional plots. 
16. To receive the financial report and consider the approval of the following payments: 
	Ch. No.
	Amount
	Payee
	Notes

	SO
	£  286.66
	A Rayner 
	November salary 

	DD
	£    53.74
	A J Bell 
	November pension contribution

	BACS
	£   800.00
	Forncett Flyer 
	Grant  



The financial report and all payments were unanimously approved. 
17. To consider correspondence – None to report 
18. Items for information and comment – The recent French Evening at the Village Hall was very successful, raising £750 for Macmillan. Unfortunately, two people tested positive for covid after the event and the decision was therefore taken to postpone the Trophy Quiz (scheduled for the following week) for fear of further transmission. 
19. To confirm the date of the next meeting as Thursday 16 December 2021 – It was agreed not to hold pre-meeting Christmas drinks and nibbles, hopefully this can resume next year. 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm. 
Signed:                                                                                            16 December 2021
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